MONUMENT CREEK VILLAGE

DELEGATE AREA

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS

SEPTEMBER 10, 2009

MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Delegate Area Representative, Frank Oakley.

ESTABLISH NOTICE: It was established that notice was sent out as required in the Battlement Mesa Declarations.

QUORUM: A quorum was established with 68 lots represented, 13 in person and 55 by proxy.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion was duly made by Rodger Carlson and seconded by Cheryl Brandon to approve the September 18, 2008 Annual Meeting of the Members Minutes as written.  Passed.  A motion was duly made by Janice Kay and seconded by Doris Tallmadge to approve the September 20, 2007 Annual Meeting of the Members Minutes as written.  Passed.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Jane Chapman presented the financial statements of April 1, 2009 through August 31, 2009.  

TAX RESOLUTION:  Jane Chapman reviewed the Tax Resolution.  A motion was duly made by Janice Kay and seconded by Tom Sisneros to accept the Tax Resolution.  Passed.

COMMENTS FROM DELEGATE:  Frank Oakley, Village Delegate, discussed the current happenings within the Service Association.  

Management Company Change: The Management Company will change to Consolidated Metropolitan District as of January 1, 2010.  Assessments will be consolidated and the fiscal year will now coincide with CMD’s present budget year that runs January through December.  It will take one to two years to blend the functions of the Service Association and CMD.  

Drilling in the PUD: The Board of Directors is working on a position statement regarding drilling within the PUD.  The statement is written but has not been approved by the Board as of the date of this meeting.  Options will be reviewed and lawyers have been consulted on the matter.  Attempting to stop the drilling all together will not be cost effective, but the Service Association will push for as much input and mitigation as possible.  

RESIDENT’S COMMENTS: 

Janice Kay thanked Frank Oakley for his service.  Cheryl Brandon asked about the completion of the wildfire restoration.  The project is nearing the end, although there is still money remaining for reseeding.  The first reseeding did not take well, so future actions are still being discussed.  Ms. Brandon made the membership aware of the formation of the Battlement Mesa Concerned Citizens Committee.  They are sending around a petition for the residents of the community.  Some of the concerns they have are health effects and environmental monitoring.  Frank Oakley read an open letter from Larry Soderberg to the County Commissioners. Doris Tallmadge mentioned that parking

has improved along Columbine and Sagemont because there are fewer cars and more people are parking in their driveways.  There were many problems last winter with on-street parking.  Additional snow route/no parking signs are needed in the neighborhood.  It was suggested that communication regarding snow parking be mailed out with the water bills.  The County should also be contacted regarding additional signs.  Concerns were raised about the retaining wall behind Canyon View that is coming down along Stone Quarry, street curbs not being ADA compliant, and over-watering in many areas.  

ADJOURN: With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.
